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 President  

Fran Weekley 

619-262-5512 
fweekle@cox.net  

 

Vice-President 

Rachel Adams 

858-354-1871 
Rachel@sandiegohoney.com 
 

2nd Vice-President 

Hosting coordinator 

Meegan Gosseline 

619-469-0510 
mgoss1@cox.net  

 
Secretary 

Rich Braun 

619-517-1357 
richbraun123@gmail.com 

 
Treasurer 

Melvin Weekley 

619-262-5512 

619-851-5514 cell 
mlweekle@cox.net  
 

Trustees 

Steve Gonzales 

619-260-8178 

Dave Tooley 

858-672-2593 

 
 

HPR Delegates 

Fran Weekley 

Mel Weekley 

 
HPR Alt. delegates 

Rachel Adams 

Sandra Yeaman 

Alex Yeaman 

 
Webmaster 

Melvin Weekley 

619-262-5512 

619-851-5514 cell  

mlweekle@cox.net  
 

Newsletter Editors 

Frances Weekley 

Melvin Weekley 

 

  HOUSE OF ENGLAND  
         www.houseofengland.org 
      House of Pacific Relations- Intl Cottages 

2294 Pan American Plaza, San Diego, 92101 

                 Balboa Park, San Diego, CA 
 

            NEWSLETTER - JANUARY 2016 

 

 

         MARK YOUR CALENDARS 
 

 

NEXT MEETING:  Tuesday, January 5, 2016 at HALL OF NATIONS at 6:30pm.  Welsh 
rarebit by Selina, short meeting and then our annual White Elephant auction with Selina as 
auctioneer. You KNOW it will be hilarious fun!  Bring your gently used or unwanted new items 
to raise money for the House.  Bring your purses stuffed with cash too!!!!  There will be 
bargains you will really want to purchase! 
 
NEXT HPR MEETING:  Sunday January 3rd at noon in Hall of Nations. Sit in and see how our 
umbrella organization operates! 
 
NEXT LADIES AUXILIARY LUNCHEON:  Wednesday January 13, 2016. Hosted by the 
Auxiliary board at Hall of Nations. Only $4 each for a great meal and good fellowship. 
 
INSTALLATION OF HPR OFFICERS:  This takes place Saturday January 16, 2016 at the 
Hall of Champions, Balboa Park. Tickets for the dinner/dance are $40 each.  Call Fran if you 
would like to attend. 
 
DOWNTON ABBEY: January 3, 2016- start of the final season- doesnôt miss it! 
 
Membership renewal time: Please bring your renewal check or cash in the amount of $10 to 
the January meeting or mail to Mel. See address on page 2 
 
Member news: Beryl Clarke and Annette York are both recovering well. Beryl was home for 
Christmas! 
 
Birthdays in January: Hilda, Jing, Mike H, Miranda, Mike S 
Anniversaries in January: John/Emma and Will/Hilary 
 
 
December Christmas party report:  This was a great success, with 62 attending... Thank 
you Selina for another wonderful meal. Thank you Terry and Carlos for the great singalong. It 
was an evening of fun and fellowship. 
 
International Christmas Festival report: Another great success!  BIG thank you to the many 
members who helped in so many waysé... 22 came to help (11 of them also with donated 
baked goods) and an additional 9 that could not attend donated baked goodies. It was a great 
team effort.   
We have to wait for HPR billings for security/trash/fencing/etc. before we know the amount of 
profit made-but we did very well! 
 
New Board for 2016: Same officers with the addition of Dave as second trustee. Welcome to 
the team Dave!  See list at the side of the newsletter for the details. 
 
 

WISHING YOU ALL A VERY HAPPY & MEANINGFUL NEW YEAR 
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HOSTING AND HOSTESSING AT THE COTTAGE  
Thank you to our volunteers. 

Call our hosting chairperson, Meegan Gosseline to volunteer for future dates. 619-469-0510 

Commitment is from 12 noon to 4PM, providing light refreshments and milk (teabags, sugar and paper products 

are provided) and chatting with the visitors. Donations are accepted for upkeep of the cottage. 

(Cottage must have the doors open a minimum of 4 hours between 12:00 noon and 5:00pm) 

      

        

Dec 6  CLOSED 

Dec 13  Fran and Kayleigh 

Dec 20  Elaine, Claire, Inez and Fran 

Dec 27  Charlotte, Jill and Fran 

 

Jan 3  Steve, Fran andééééé.. 

Jan 10  open 

Jan 17  Charlotte, Chris B, Fran 

Jan 24  Linda T and Fran 

Jan 31  open      

                   

 
Fran will work with anyone hosting for the first time to show how we do it! 

 
Reminders: It is acceptable to take $10 per host from the donations towards cost of milk and food- just let the Treasurer know for 

accounting purposes.  

 
Also, please let Fran know if you notice that any supplies need replenished. 

 
House of England Lapel Pins: These are on display at the cottage. If a visitor donates to obtain one, please let Mel know when 

turning in the donations money. (Pins are $4 each). 

 

Interested in joining House of England? 

Print a membership application from the website (www.houseofengland.org/member) or get one at the cottage on a 

Sunday afternoon and mail, with check for $12 made out to the House of England, to: 

House of England, c/o Mel Weekley, 1951 47th St #61, San Diego, CA 92102 

(Renewals are $10 per year) 

 

  

Notice to the ladies working in HOE kitchen:  óAfter emptying teapots, stand upside down in sink. Hot bottoms should not 

be put on Formica Topsò !!!!!!!!!!! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Another award (See page 8): LINDA TETZLAFF : The mince pie lady! This tiny person has tons of energy and was a 

wonderful help at ICF again this year. Linda donated MANY delicious mince pies and worked many hours both days in the cottage. 

She brought flair and enthusiasm-and many great ideas for the future. 

 

    

http://www.houseofengland.org/images/hoe_membership_app_2013.pdf
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Thoughts from the House of England Outgoing President: Fran 
Thank you to everyone for making 2015 another great year. We had very successful events and meetings. So many 

members helped in various ways and I wish I could give awards to you all! 
 

We have gained some great new members through the year and look forward to growing in numbers some more in 

the months ahead. We have built up a reputation in the park for our warm, friendly greetings when hosting and being 

willing to share our cottage with House of Hungary for a monthly school meeting and House of Korea for their 

monthly member meetings. Our impromptu cottage concerts are highly praised and great fun. Thank you to Terry G, 

Carlos and Margie for putting them together. 
 

Our food at meetings and events has been handled wonderfully by Selina and the Shakespeareôs Corner Shoppe-

thank you Selina for being a great asset to the group. 
 

We have continued to partner with the Jane Austen Society and added sponsorship of a Peace Corp event that we 

hope to make an annual event. We participated in the HPR exhibit at the San Diego County Fair and have been asked 

to continue every year. We kicked off the year by freezing at the New Yearôs Eve parade to launch the Balboa Park 

Centennial celebrations! We participated in the Parkôs Family days and we have been open every 4th Tuesday 

through the year. We held an extra lawn program with the Rollers Band. We have also been open on several 

occasions for visiting school groups. 
 

We have rotated in some interesting and fun cottage exhibits. Dennis has been great to keep us up to date on the 

Royal family and interesting current events. The Tower of London poppy got lots of attention and interest. 
 

We purchased a new canopy with food booth walls, flag, and sneeze guard. 
 

When the City started work on the Hall of Nations in April, we got a nasty influx of huge cockroaches- it took a 

month of spraying and cleaning to be rid of them! 
 

We had the honour of a real live, successful author among us for a few months who brought flair and fun to our 

group-arriving at the lawn Program in a double decker bus! (Sadly for us, Belinda has returned to England). 
 

We added a queen to our cottage!  Miranda is our lovely young queen for 2015 and is joined by Teia for 2016. 
 

We got to know each other more this year with fun games, óshow and tellô, hobbies sharing, working together at 

events and going on a few outings: baseball game, organ concert, theatre trips to see Ron perform. (Quite a leap from 

ñMy Fair Ladyò to ñthe Weirò!) 
 

We put our contribution in the HPR time capsule- a tea bag ( of course!), narrative on history of the cottage and main 

headlines of news in England in 2015 (Birth of Princess Charlotte, Queen Elizabeth II now longest reigning British 

monarch, Richard III found and buried!, 800 years since Magna Carta sealed at Runnymede and general election 

news) 
 

We helped Steve in March honour his Mum, when she passed, with a lovely celebration of life at the cottage.  
 

We sadly lost one member, Derek Dukes, in October. 
 

We were very grateful to House of Hungary for use of their ócottageô all year- and rejoicing that the Hall of Nations 

finally reopened officially on Nov 1st. 
 

Thoughts from the House of England Incoming President: Fran !!! 
 

I look forward to working with you all to make House of England an even more fun group in 2016! 
 

My goals for 2016 are much like those from last year: 
 

a. Repeat the great success of the 2015 village fete and lawn program. 
b. Finish the cottage painting. (It was just TOO hot all summer to get that done in 2015) 
c. Continue the cottage exhibit rotations and encourage members to share their favourite English subject with 

a display. 
d. Keep up the hosting rotations and enthusiasm 
e. FINISH the HPR history book so I can work on the HOE history book! 
f. Continue to expand the schools connections with field trips to the cottage. 



Page 4 of 10 

CHRISTMAS PARTY 2015 
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INTERNATIONAL CHRISTMAS FESTIVAL  2015 
 

          
 

          
 

       


